
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   
 

CHAPLAIN’S MESSAGE 
Reverend Martino Choi, Parochial Vicar 

St. Patrick’s Roman Catholic Church 
E-mail: mchoi@adwparish.org Phone: 301-924-2284 

 
 

 
 
 

Brother Knights and Ladies, 
  

On September 21, the Church celebrates the Feast of St. 
Matthew the Apostle. This feast holds special significance for 
the Archdiocese of Washington since our Cathedral is named 
for St. Matthew. In the Gospel that he wrote, St. Matthew 
describes how Jesus called him from his customs collection post 
(9:9-13). This background makes St. Matthew the patron saint 
of civil servants, which makes the connection to our nation’s 
capital particularly appropriate. 

 
St. Matthew’s story of conversion – how Jesus calls 

him to shift his focus from worldly success and power to 
following Christ and help bring about His Kingdom – is 
applicable to all of us. But perhaps we can ask St. Matthew’s 
intercession in a particular way for all those in public office, that 
they may seek together the common good in accordance with 
God’s will and thereby build a world of true justice and peace 
without regard to personal agenda or political gain. 

 
St. Matthew, pray for us!  
 

Fr. Martino Choi 
 

DISTRICT DEPUTY’S REPORT 
SK Joseph F. Krempasky, District Deputy (30) 

E-mail: JFKrempasky@gmail.com ~ Phone: 301-570-4891  
 

 
 

Our annual Tootsie Roll program kicked off in August 
with a very successful campaign at the Bauer Dr. Safeway. 
Congratulations to Harry Bushar and his team for exceeding last 
year’s collections. The program continues in September at the 
Olney Liquor store on Georgia Avenue. To volunteer, please 
contact Steve Sutkowski at 301-890-9308.  
 A reminder that the annual Knights of Columbus car 
raffle is underway. A flashy 2018 Ford Mustang (or 
$18,000.00), a second prize of an iPad Air, and a third prize of 
a $200.00 gift card will be awarded at our October Columbus 
Day Ball. 

For other events scheduled for this month, please see 
details in this month's newsletter.  

 

Vivat Jesus 
 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
SK Frederick L. Whitman, Grand Knight 

E-mail: Shagger43@yahoo.com ~ Phone: 240-550-1007 
 

 
 

Well, summer’s drawing to an end. Fall, with typically 
beautiful weather and vibrant colors, is almost here. If summer 
was too hot for you, get out and enjoy the Fall. 
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George Weigel, the preeminent biographer of Saint 
John Paul II. will be speaking at the Basilica of the Assumption 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary in Baltimore at 7:00PM on 
September 21. Come hear all about this giant of a saint from a 
local Baltimore boy who knew him personally. Admission is 
FREE. 

Baltimore’s 127th Annual Columbus Day Parade is 
October 8 at 2:00PM. The parade is significant this year first 
because it is on Columbus Day weekend. Second, the Baltimore 
City Council tried to eliminate celebrations of Columbus Day 
and the Knights of Columbus led the opposition to the proposal. 
Our State Council wants a GREAT turnout to show continuing 
support of Columbus Day. The parade starts at the Inner Harbor 
and ends at Little Italy. For more information contact Santo 
Grasso sgrasso@earthlink.net or David Bellistri at 
davidbellistri@gmail.com.  

Did you visit our Council Art Show in August? If not, 
you missed a great show. Beautiful art was on display and for 
sale. I hope you were able to purchase a piece of art for your 
home or office. Many thanks to SK Fred Taylor, PGK, and his 
lovely wife Elaine, for organizing this wonderful event. I 
personally look forward to future council art shows. 

Our Tootsie Roll campaign is underway. Please 
volunteer to help at a location near you. You can contact me if 
you need more information. 

The Council budget for Fraternal Year 2017-2018 was 
posted in our August Newsletter. We will vote on the budget at 
our September 13 business meeting. 

Visit our web site at www.kofc6793.org or our 
Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/KnightsOfColumbus6793/ to stay 
informed of our future activities.   Attend our business meetings 
and read our Newsletter to find activities that interest you and 
join in. Become a more active Brother Knight and support our 
Council activities. 
 

God bless you and your families. 
  

FRATERNAL BENEFITS ADVISOR REPORT 

 
 

UPDATE YOUR BENEFICIARIES 
 

Sometimes it is easy to overlook the simplest of things.  
 

Take, for example, the beneficiaries on your life 
insurance policies. If your policy was applied for and issued 
several years ago, it may very well be that the person you 
originally selected as the beneficiary is no longer the person you 
would want to receive the policy proceeds. If you bought the 
policy when you were single, for example, you may have named 

your parents as beneficiaries. If you have since married, your 
policies should be updated to reflect your spouse as beneficiary. 
Maybe you've had children since, who are not named on the 
policies.  

Most people list a primary beneficiary, who is 
specifically designated as the first in priority to receive policy 
proceeds. WE also encourage the naming of a contingent 
beneficiary, an alternate person designated to receive policy 
proceeds, usually in the event that the original beneficiary pre-
deceases the insured.  

I routinely call all my policyholders for annual review 
appointments, usually near the anniversary date of your policy - 
that is, the date it was originally issued. One of the matters that 
I'll discuss during this review is the status of your beneficiary 
designations. If they need updating, and they often do, I can 
complete the paperwork during that appointment.  

I look forward to meeting with each of you to discuss 
your family's needs. 

 
FOURTH DEGREE NEWS 

SULLIVAN BROTHERS ASSEMBLY 2861 
“WE STICK TOGETHER!” 

SK Joseph M. Stewart, Faithful Navigator [www.sullivan2861.org] 

 
 

         Assembly Business Meetings are held the third 
Thursday of each month at 8PM. See this newsletter’s calendar 
for details.  
 

CHURCH NEWS 
 
 

ST. PATRICK’S PARISH HIGHLIGHTS 
Website: http://www.stpatricksmd.org 

Monsignor Charles J. Parry, Pastor  
 

 
 

CALLING ALL DRIVERS 
If you can drive you can serve—by bringing someone 

to Sunday Mass. Parishioners are seeking rides to Masses. This 
is a great way to enable others to receive the Eucharist and also 
to provide fellowship to the home-bound. If you are available, 
contact Monica Ludwig at monica.ludwig@stpatrickadw.org. 
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ST. PETER’S PARISH HIGHLIGHTS 
Website: http://www.stpetersolney.org 
Reverend Thomas M. Kalita, Pastor 

 

 
 

ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC 
 
Come join us at the Saint Peter’s annual parish picnic 

on Saturday, September 9, after the 5:00PM mass. Tickets will 
be sold after all masses on September 2-3. For more information 
and to volunteer, please contact Beth Glasgow at 
glasgowbeth@gmail.com.  

 
Pre-Sale 

Adults: $8 
Kids (5-15): $4 
Family Max: $35 

At the Door 
Adults: $10 
Kids (5-15): $6 
Family Max: $45 

 
FAMILY NEWS 

SK Joseph M. Feakes, Chairman, Family Activities 
E-mail: Josephfeakes@aol.com ~ Phone: 301-774-0137 

 

 
OLNEY NIGHT AT THE THEATRE 

(limited tickets available) 
 
Olney Knight (sic) at the theatre is November 10, 2017.  

The show is ANNIE.  Once again we will have the actors’ room 
for our pre performance reception and intermission.  The show 
begins at 8:00PM, the reception at 7:00PM.  The ticket price is 
$40. 

For more info or to reserve tickets, please contact Joe 
Feakes, Tel: 301-774-0137 or email: joesphfeakes@aol.com. 

  
THE SUN WILL COME UP TOMORROW! 

 
COUNCIL NEWS 

Joe Krempasky, Chairman, Council Activities 
E-mail: JFKrempasky@gmail.com ~ Phone: 301-570-4891  

 

UPDATE FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to all for your fantastic 
generosity supporting the council Family-In-Need Fund this 
past Spring. The council donated $2,000 to the family a few 
weeks ago helping them address their short-term need. We now 
need to be mindful that the family also has a long-term need that 
is still as important as ever, so please consider additional 
generosity throughout this fraternal year (2017-2018). God 
bless you for all you do for your brother knight families and our 
Catholic church community. 

There are still council members who are delinquent in 
paying their council dues obligation. If you owe more than one-

year dues, you can expect to be contacted by a council officer 
serving on the council retention committee for the Grand 
Knight. If you have financial hardship, please contact me or the 
Grand Knight for assistance and/or remedy. Don’t forget to use 
the convenience of paying dues using a credit card at our council 
website (http://www.kofc6793.org). 

 
Don Hemke, Financial Secretary (301-919-4470 cell / 

gumpermd@verizon.net). 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
 
 

 
 

Please keep these Knights and families in your prayers. 
 

 

Continue to pray for the souls of our deceased armed forces. 
 
 

INDIVIDUAL’S NAME RELATIONSHIP 
Rev. Fr. Thomas Kalita Pastor/St. Peter’s Church 

Rev. Fr. Louis Tou Past Chaplain/Council 6793 
Kayla MacBride Niece/Fr. Kalita 

Bill Gulban Brother Knight 
Karen Mazonkey Daughter/Bob and Barb Mazonkey 
Eleanor Banford Sister/ Bob Mazonkey 

Ann Ketter Wife/Doug Ketter 
Jeff Kollins Son/Bill Kollins 

Donna D’Almeida Wife/Innocent D’Almeida 
Anne Marie Ketter Wife/ Doug Ketter 

Serry Colliton Sister/ Andy Colliton 
Nick Mondell Brother Knight 

Stephen P. Robertson Brother Knight 
Lou Rizzo Friend/Kevin Kennedy 

Manfred Arnold Friend/Karl Menzel 
Richard Herberg, Jr. Brother/Ron Herberg 

Danny Fluhart Brother-in law/Ron Herberg 
Msgr. Fitzgerald Friend/Innocent D’Almeida 

Barbara Campanero Friend/Don Hemke 
Tom Firestone Past DD-30/ Council 6793 
Roger Stevens Brother Knight 

Bernadette Bueno Daughter/ Ramon Bueno 
Rev. Msgr. John Fitzgerald     Director, Apostleship of the Sea 

Bill Kuchmas III                       PSD Maryland State Council 
All Members of the Military Council Request 

http://www.stpetersolney.org/
mailto:glasgowbeth@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
John Feldmann, Chairman, Community Activities 

E-mail: jjf3353@comcast.net ~ Phone: 301-924-3353 
 

 We would like to thank Harry Bushar and his team for an 
excellent job with the Tootsie Roll campaign at the Safeway at 
Norbeck Road in early August.  The team exceeded the collections 
from last year to a good degree, and the efforts of the group are 
appreciated.  We will be conducting the Tootsie Roll collections at 
the Olney Liquor store on Georgia Ave each weekend in September 
starting the weekend of September 9, so please contact Steve 
Sutkowski at 301-890-9308 to volunteer. 

Also, the Grace House party and celebration has been 
rescheduled to Sunday, September 17.  We need assistance starting 
at 1:00 PM to set-up decorations plus people to provide drinks and 
desserts and also interact with the residents.  Please contact Steve 
Sutkowski at 301-890-9308 to volunteer. 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
SK Homer Chen, Chairman, Membership 

E-mail: Homerchen14@gmail.com ~ Phone: 301-460-0580 
 

Let's welcome Paul M. Boccabella who took a First 
(Formation) Degree as a new Brother Knight during our 
Council's meeting on Wednesday, August 23, 2017.  We should 
continue to invite friends, church parishioners, family members 
to become Knights.  The requirement is simple.  He must be a 
male, 18 years old and a Catholic.  
 

CULTURE OF LIFE NEWS 
 

Ramon Bueno, Chairman, Culture of Life 
E-mail: ramonsk903@yahoo.com ~ Phone: 301-633-1398 

 
Brother Knights, due to circumstances that have kept 

me from participating in any recent pro-life activity, for this 
month I would like to simply remind you of the 40 Days for Life 
campaign I mentioned in our August 2017 newsletter. Rather 
than refer you to the Culture of Life article from that newsletter, 
for your convenience I am repeating what I wrote last time. 

The campaign will start on Wednesday, September 27 
and conclude on Sunday, November 5. 40 Days for Life is the 
largest internationally coordinated pro-life mobilization in 
history, helping people in local communities end the injustice of 
abortion through 

• Prayer and fasting, 
• Community outreach – spreading the word to our 

relatives and friends and our communities 
• Daily peaceful vigils at abortion clinics. 

 
Since the campaign’s inception in 2007, tremendous 

success has been achieved in the struggle against abortions 
throughout world. 44 nations now participate in the campaign. 
The campaign’s latest statistics speak to its success – 13,305 
lives saved, 86 abortion clinics closed, 154 abortion workers 
quit, 750,000 volunteers in 715 cities. 

The abortion clinics closest to our community are those 
in Germantown and College Park. The websites where 
volunteers can sign up for the vigils at these abortion clinics are: 
https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/germantown/ and 
https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/college park/.  

Their addresses are available at these websites. I hope 
you will find the time to participate in the vigils (one-hour time 
slots) and thereby join the fight against abortion. My own 
experience is that there is more need for volunteers during early 
afternoon hours, since most volunteers schedule themselves 
during mornings and late afternoons, after they come back from 
work. 
 

Vivat Jesu! 
 

SUPREME NEWS 
[WEBSITE: http://www.kofc.org] 
Source: K of C Supreme Website  

 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE 135TH SUPREME 
CONVENTION 

‘Convinced of God’s Love and Power’ 
 

 

 
In his annual address delivered at the 135th Supreme 

Convention in St. Louis, Supreme Knight Carl Anderson 
announced a new initiative to rebuild a town in Iraq destroyed 
by ISIS. 

The new initiative is part of the Order's continuing 
efforts to help Christians and other minorities who have 
suffered genocide in the Middle East. 

The supreme knight also cited the major 
accomplishments of the Knights of Columbus, such as the 
Order’s record levels of charity, with over $177 million in 
donations and over 75 million hours of volunteer service, 
growth in membership, and the continued strength of the 
insurance. 

At the opening of his report, the supreme knight 
officially announced the convention’s theme. 

“This year marks our 135th anniversary. We celebrate 
our anniversary in a city named for a great and saintly Catholic 
king, a city of missionaries, and a gateway city opening up the 
promise of a new continent. And, like those early missionaries, 
we come to St. Louis because, in the words of this year’s 
convention theme, 'We are convinced of God’s love and 
power.'" 

The supreme knight spoke to an audience of 
distinguished guests, members of religious communities, and 
approximately 2,000 Knights and their families from 
throughout North and Central America, the Caribbean, Africa, 
Asia and Europe. 

“No other Catholic organization offers men what we 
do,” Supreme Knight Anderson said. “We help a man to 
protect his family with our exclusive, top-rated insurance. We 
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mailto:Homerchen14@gmail.com
mailto:ramonsk903@yahoo.com
https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/germantown/
https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/college%20park/
http://www.kofc.org/


help a man to bolster his faith and strengthen his family 
through our Domestic Church program. And we offer him the 
opportunity to live out his faith through charity — as part of a 
brotherhood of Catholic men. We have done this for 135 years, 
and today we continue to do this in even greater ways. For 45 
years, membership in the Knights of Columbus has grown. We 
now stand at the all-time high of 1,941,728 members.” 

In founding the Knights of Columbus, Father Michael 
McGivney sought to respond to the difficulties affecting 
Catholic families in 19th-century America and strengthen his 
parishioners’ faith and their lives as Catholics, the supreme 
knight said. Knights continue Father McGivney’s work when 
they “support families in their vocation to holiness through the 
Building the Domestic Church While Strengthening Our Parish 
initiative.” 

Along with growth in membership and charity, the 
Knights of Columbus achieved records in its insurance 
program. 

“Last year, we achieved our 16th consecutive year of 
growth in insurance sales with a new record: $8.54 billion, in 
new life insurance. The Knights of Columbus now has more 
than $105 billion of life insurance in force – a $50 billion 
increase in the last decade — and a 4.4 percent increase over 
last year,” the supreme knight said. “These impressive sales 
numbers — and the overall success of our insurance program, 
is due in large measure to the commitment of our more than 
1,500 agents. Our agents are all brother Knights who are 
dedicated to the principles of the Order — and to serving our 
families.” 

The Knights of Columbus Investment Department also 
saw a successful year, especially in the Knights of Columbus 
Asset Advisors, which in its nearly two years of operation has 
137 clients, including 14 dioceses. “In this way, we can help 
other Catholic organizations put their money to work in ways 
consistent with Catholic principles.” 

He added that for the fourth year the Knights of 
Columbus was named a World’s Most Ethical Company® by 
the Ethisphere Institute. 

One of the Knights of Columbus’ greatest endeavors 
during the past fraternal year was the assistance it brought to 
Christians facing persecution, especially those facing genocide 
in the Middle East. 

“Christians who endure suffering and death for their 
faith in places like Iraq, Syria and Egypt, show us how to 
confront terrible evil with the weapons of love and truth. They 
are a brilliant witness to God's love and power,” Supreme 
Knight Anderson said. “Our support for these persecuted 
Christians has taken two forms. First, since 2014, we have 
provided more than $13 million for Christian refugees. 
Second, we advocate on their behalf in the hope that someday 
they may live their faith in peace — and live in their own 
communities not as second-class citizens, but as free and equal 
citizens.” 

The supreme knight announced two new initiatives to 
assist Christians at Risk. 

On November 26, the Knights of Columbus and the 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops will sponsor a 
day of prayer for persecuted Christians followed by a Week of 
Awareness and Education. 

 
“I am pleased to announce that the Knights of 

Columbus is taking a concrete step to save Christianity in 

Iraq,” Supreme Knight Anderson said regarding the second 
new initiative. “The board of directors has authorized a new 
effort to raise $2 million to save a Christian town on the 
Nineveh Plain. The town the Knights of Columbus is saving is 
Karamdes. It is a town in Iraq that until recently was controlled 
by ISIS. 

The terrorists desecrated churches and graves and 
looted and destroyed homes. Now we will ensure that 
hundreds of Christian families driven from their homes will 
return. We will give them and many others hope for the future. 
For $2,000, a council, a parish or an individual can move a 
family back home.” 

For more information on, or to contribute to, this 
initiative, please visit www.christiansatrisk.org. 

“This year let us be in even greater ways who we are 
called to be as brother Knights,” he told the gathered Knights. 
“Let us strive to be that radiant and attractive witness of 
fraternal communion that our Church and our world so 
desperately need. Let us strive to be authentic witnesses of 
how to care for one another, and how to encourage and 
accompany one another. We can and we will do these things as 
the spiritual sons of Father McGivney. We can and we will do 
these things because we are convinced of God’s love and 
power.” 

 
MARYLAND STATE COUNCIL NEWS 

[Website: www.kofc-md.org]  
 

 

 
THE PRO-LIFE FUTURE IS BRIGHT 

(Reflections by Lawrence P. Grayson) 
 

Sixty million abortions and counting! The number is 
staggering. Since Roe v. Wade legalized the willful termination 
of pregnancy, one of every four children conceived in the United 
States has been killed in the womb. 

And what has been the response to combatting this 
barbarity? Encouraging, but not yet satisfactory! The majority 
of adults in this nation still believe, as they did in the late 1970s, 
that most abortions should be legal, at least under certain 
circumstances. While seemingly little has changed in 44 years 
of pro-life effort, the breadth of the statement masks a notable 
shift in opinion by age group. In the 1970s, the 77 million Baby 
Boomers, born in the period 1946-1964, had come of age and 
were changing the nation’s social values. Many of them became 
the revolutionaries of the 1960s and ‘70s, and the Yuppies of the 
1970s and ‘80s. Self-centered and self-righteous, they engaged 
in free love, pursued radical feminism, considered marriage an 
option and made divorce socially acceptable. 

Children would not disrupt their life styles. Abortion 
was the answer. 

http://www.christiansatrisk.org/
http://www.kofc-md.org/


In the succeeding years, their views on human life did 
not change significantly. They aged, however, so that as today’s 
seniors they are much more supportive of abortion than the 
seniors of the 1970s. 

Others raised in these years resisted the surrounding 
cultural pressures. They, and some of the “latch-key kids” they 
bore, became omnipresent parents who pushed their children to 
succeed, especially academically. Their children, born in the 
period 1981-2000, constitute the Millennial Generation. They 
are optimistic, focused, have strong views, and are much more 
pro-life than their earlier counterparts. In the early 1990s, only 
14 percent of the 18-29 age group held that abortion should be 
illegal in all circumstances; 15 years later, 23 percent believed 
it should be illegal. 

The latest cohort of children, born after 2000, appears 
to be equally committed to pro-life. Teenage pregnancy, birth 
and abortion rates are now at 40-year lows. Referred to as the 
iGeneration, they have been wedded to computers, cell phones 
and video games since their earliest years. For many, their first 
picture was taken via ultrasound in the womb, presenting them 
with the undeniable humanity of the unborn. They are flooded 
with digitally-delivered information and network and 
communicate almost constantly in “tweets” through social 
media. They know what they want and how to get it. 

The Millennials have already shown that they are a Pro-
Life Generation. From among their ranks are many of today’s 
pro-life activists, disturbing the consciences of their elders, 
bringing the atrocities of abortion into public view, and 
expanding their numbers through outreach efforts in schools, 
colleges and universities. Those who identify as pro-life are 
intense in their commitment. A NARAL survey in 
2010 found that 51 percent of young people who identified as 
pro-life held that abortion was a very important voting issue. In 
contrast, among those who identified as pro-choice, the 
percentage plummeted to 26 percent. 

What might this intensity gap among the young mean 
for society? Consider what a few passionate Millennials have 
and are doing. 

Kristan Hawkins, as a sophomore in high school, 
volunteered at a pregnancy care center, then started a pro-life 
club at her school and did the same in college. In 2006, a year 
after graduating college, she was chosen to head Students for 
Life in America. In the past ten years, she has helped create 
1,100 college and high school chapters, began Med Students for 
Life, Law Students for Life, and Pregnant on Campus. 

Shawn Carney was a college freshman in 2001 when he 
was asked by a co-ed to pray with her in front of a Planned 
Parenthood clinic. He did, and three years later the two of them 
joined with David Bereit to found 40 Days for Life. In the last 
decade, the organization has conducted almost 5,000 campaigns 
in 44 countries, drawn 750,000 participants and saved 13,305 
babies. 

Lila Rose, in 2004 at the age of 15, founded Live 
Action, an organization devoted to educating the public about 
the savagery of abortion. She began by conducting undercover 
work to expose the operations of the worst abortion facilities. 
Now, she has built the largest social media following in the 
pro-life movement, with her recent Internet video discussing 
abortion procedures being viewed by 80 million people. 

David Daleiden, at age 18, headed a chapter of Live 
Action. In 2013, he founded The Center for Medical Progress to 
do covert investigative journalism on the abortion industry. In 

the past few years, the Center released a series of videos 
exposing Planned Parenthood’s sale of body parts from aborted 
children. This has resulted in several Congressional 
investigations and a growing number of states eliminating 
funding for the abortion organization. 

To read the rest of Grayson’s article and learn about 
more of these inspiring stories, visit the Maryland State Council 
website at http://www.kofc-
md.org/docs1617//md_newsletter.pdf. 
 

CHAPTER NEWS 
Bishop McNamara Chapter - Established 1963 

[Website: http://www.kofc-md.org/state1617/mcnamara.asp] 
McNamara Chapter Marshall – Jack Giacalone 

 
 

 
 

Consider attending a Chapter meeting where Knights 
from other councils meet and discuss their programs. It’s a great 
place to share and learn ideas for your council to participate in! 
 

YOUTH NEWS 
GK Fred Whitman, Acting Chairman, Youth Programs 
E-mail: Shagger43@yahoo.com ~ Phone: 240-550-1007 

 
LITERACY PROGRAM 

 

 
 

Giving children the gift of literacy is the best gift you 
can give.  

Book’em is a project which encourages members to 
read to children in school, grades kindergarten through grade 5, 
and give every child they read to a new Scholarstic Book. All 
Maryland Chapters and their member councils can join the 
program, which is a great way to sponsor youth activities. 

Interested in leading this activity within our council? 
To learn more or to volunteer for this program, please contact 
GK Fred Whitman (240-550-1007 or shagger43@yahoo.com), 
or Jack Giacalone (301-774-6338 or jgiacal@verizon.net).   
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HELLO! 
MY NAME IS: 

Advertising here could be 
GREAT for your business! 

 
For rates and details, email Don Hemke: 

Gumpermd@verizon.net 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

Father Maher’s Knightly News 
 is published monthly by 

Father Peter Paul Maher Council 
Knights of Columbus Council #6793  

†   †   † 
We proudly serve the parishes and families 

 of St. Patrick’s (Rockville), St. Peter’s (Olney) 
and Our Lady of Grace (Silver Spring). 

 
 
 
 

 THIS SPACE 
SHOULD BE OCCUPIED BY 

Y O U R 
ADVERTISEMENT! 

 
For rates and details, email Don Hemke: 

Gumpermd@verizon.net 
 

  
 

 

 

 

► November 10 – Olney Knight (sic) at the theatre. Show starts 
8:00PM, preceded by reception at 7:00PM. Limited tickets available at 
$40. Contact Joe Feakes, Tel: 301-774-0137 or email: 
joesphfeakes@aol.com  
 

► September 7 – Grace House Party. Help needed starting at 1:00 
PM. To volunteer, please contact Steve Sutkowski at 301-890-9308.  
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Knights of Columbus 
Fr. Peter Paul Maher Council #6793 
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SEP 06 WED Executive Meeting, 7:30PM, St. Patrick’s Parish Center  
SEP 10 SUN Second Sunday, 7:00PM Mass at St. Patrick’s Church – To usher, call Joe Feakes 301-774-0137. 
SEP 13 WED Business Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
SEP 20 WED  McNamara Chapter of Grand Knights Meeting, St. Jerome Council 5564 
SEP 21 THU Sullivan Brothers Assembly #2861, Business Meeting, Fr. Cuddy Hall, Council #2323 at 8PM 
SEP 27 WED Council Social 
 
 

 
 

OCT 04 WED Executive Meeting, 7:30PM, St. Patrick’s Parish Center 
0CT 08 SUN Second Sunday, 7:00PM Mass at St. Patrick’s Church – To usher, call Joe Feakes 301-774-0137. 
OCT 11 WED Business Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
OCT 18 WED  McNamara Chapter of Grand Knights Meeting, St. Jerome Council 5564 
OCT 19 THU Sullivan Brothers Assembly #2861, Business Meeting, Fr. Cuddy Hall, Council #2323 at 8PM 
OCT 25 WED Council Social 
OCT 28 SAT Fourth degree exemplification (details to come) 
 
 

► For more information about or to participate in any council event, contact Grand Knight Fred L. Whitman on 240-550-1007.  
► Council Calendar: View it at: www.KofC6793.org  (Select “Event Calendar” at the left and the current month’s calendar will be 
displayed.) Scroll forward to view upcoming events.) To view Monthly Business Meeting Minutes on the website: (On the HOME 
screen, scroll to the bottom of the page, on the right, select “Access Minutes” in the Council Minutes section.)  
► DEADLINE: Newsletter content MUST be sent, via e-mail, to Daniel Musiitwa [DMusiitwa@hotmail.com] NO later than the 20th 
of the month to be included in the following month’s publication. Newsletter content questions or story ideas may be sent to Daniel via 
e-mail, anytime or call him on (202-320-6806).  
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